Admin Report September 2024

. Sports are starting up - Volleyball has a full set of teams, cross country is up and
running, golf has had two tournaments and have a quick season. Anyone looking
to ref volleyball, we are in need of officials. Center court volleyball camp was a
huge success.

. We have had a pretty seamless start to the school year. Options are in full swing
for high school.

. We have 7 new staff members this year. Ashley Bellamy is teaching grade 3 and
grade 10 and is our VP. Sheryl Tunnell is in our grade 2 room, Amy Jakubec and
Kendra Furman are both in grade 5 rooms, Kayla Sopp is in middle school,
Travis Benoit is in the shop and Josh Gette is in High School math and science.

. Terry Fox Run took place last Thursday afternoon. Opportunities to donate still
exist and they are trying to reach their goal of $2000.

. Our school and division goals for the year are focussed on academics (literacy
and numeracy), social emotional wellness, and career connections. This is year 1

of 3 of these goals.

. Sept 20 was a collaborative day for our teachers. High school was in Olds and
K-8 (With our EAs) stayed in Cremona.

. Band has 160 students this year from grade 5-12.

. We awarded 3 students with new chromebooks that did the Jumpstart program
this summer.

. Dual credit is doing well for enrollments. Welding, tech, vet tech just to name a
few.

10. Academic awards were held on Sept 19. Thanks to the amazing sponsors.

11. We are currently looking to bring in a speaker from the Seven Step Society to

speak about drug and alcohol addiction and awareness. This would run for
grades 7-12. Stay tuned for more information.
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September Leadership report:
We are excited for the upcoming school year, and we are starting off strong with the activities
that we have planned for September.

1. Terry Fox Run and House Colour Afternoon on September 19

a. During this event we will help welcome new students into their House Colour
Teams, we will create team banners, and if we have time we will create a mural
to represent each team. We will also be completing the run with our House
Colour Teams, though a few of us will be stationed along the route collecting
money and helping students with directions. After the run, we are going to
have a tug-of-war tiebreaker between our two teams with the highest number
of points last year.

b. As far as fundraising for Terry Fox goes, we are aiming to raise a total of
$2000, and if we can reach this amount, elementary and middle school
students will receive an extended recess, and high school will receive an extra
long lunch break.

2. We are spending this month planning activities and fundraisers for the rest of this year.
We know that we want to have some fall and winter dances, a talent show, secret
candy cane fundraiser, and bake sales. We have been talking about planning a Winter
Olympics challenge, and some fun activities for Halloween.

3. We are also each working on modules for Leadership, and the module we are
currently working on is called Leadership Fundamentals, which will set us up with
skills that we will use for the rest of the year.



